

District 39 President's Meeting  
Aptos Junior High  
March 9, 2015  
7:30 pm

**Item 1. CALL TO ORDER – 7:40PM**

1- 1. District Board members present: Gene Carlisle, Brian Evans, Michael Saso, Michael Ayers

1- 2. League Presidents/Little League Board members present:  
Corky Roberson (SV), Eric Gifford (LO), Rick Stubblefield (PV), Scott Niizana (C/S)  
Keith Collins (WA), Ren Nosky (Aptos), Michael Ayers (SLV), Ron Fry (SC)

1 – 3. Guest Present: Joey Wolfe (Paradigm Sport) [paradigmsports.com](http://paradigmsports.com) (831-346-1345)  
7<sup>th</sup> annual summer camp ages 9-14 July 11<sup>th</sup> – 15<sup>th</sup>  
Instructors – Kevin Eichorn, Mark Eichorn, Vinny Espisito, Joey Wolfe

**Item 2. CHANGES TO AGENDA – None**

**Item 3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES -** Motion to approve March minutes by LO (Eric Gifford) and second by WA Keith Collins. All leagues approved

**Item 4. OFFICER REPORTS**

4-1. District Administrator – Gene Carlisle

- a) Collect Flash Drive – Still need SLV and Capitola/Soquel
- b) Final Waivers – No new request
- c) Interleague Forms – No new request
- d) League maps completed
- e) Arbiter Fees – Passes out invoices
- f) Charters and Rosters – Time to review and make changes before 6-1-2016  
Form on Littleleague.org in Forms and Publications  
Charter/Insurance change application
- g) ASAP Plan must be approved to host a Tournament
- h) Safety – Everyone needs to be aware of safety  
I have seen older siblings on field acting as catcher behind T-Ball with no gear.  
Rule and Safety issue  
Bats being swung in dugout (dugout adult needs to keep eye on dugout)  
Enforce 46' pitching distance at all levels  
Discussion on makeup games for rainouts, all leagues believe they will meet minimum schedule to qualify for Tournament play.

4-2. Training – Brian Evans

- a) May 1<sup>st</sup> Clinic for players at Harbor HS \$30 per player

4-3. Safety Officer – Michael Ayers

4 – 5. UIC – Michael Saso

- a) Bat throwing issues – safety issue player needs training to help them not throw bat

4 – 6. Other Business

Rich Stubblefield to be DA election coordinator

Player Agent meeting on April 27<sup>th</sup>

TD Meeting moved to May 11<sup>th</sup> with Presidents meeting.

Tournament seeding will be done at the May 11<sup>th</sup> meeting

SC may have a Intermediate Tournament team

Motion to adjourn by SV (Corky Roberson) and second by PV (Rick Stubblefield)

Approved by all leagues present

Adjourned at 8:40 PM

Next Presidents Meeting: May 11<sup>th</sup> 7:30 pm

Aptos Junior High